ACE Weekly Report : 10/20/99








All ACE spacecraft subsystems are performing nominally. An attitude maneuver was successfully completed on 10/18/99. The next attitude maneuver is scheduled for 10/22/99. 





The latest plans on how to orient the spacecraft for Leonids have been agreed upon. ACE will be maneuvered to a position that points the high gain antenna (spin axis) approximately 6 degrees away from the earth (and will be rotating back to 4.5 degrees by estimated storm peak) which will provide some shielding to the instruments while still being able to downlink the high data rate. This is not as drastic a maneuver as was executed last year because the Leonids are not anticipated to be as much of a factor at L1 this year. 





The exact ACE Leonid timeline is still undergoing minor revisions. The current plan is to ramp down 4 of the high voltage instruments on the day prior to the storm (this is required because of the amount of fuel to be expended during the maneuver and will also help to avoid effects of electrostatic discharge). There will then be a series of maneuvers: 1) a z-axis control burn and 2) an attitude maneuver and 3) a spin control maneuver (the order of which is still TBD). A DSN pass is scheduled surrounding the expected storm peak. The days following the storm peak will be used to verify state of health and ramp up the instrument high voltages.





Several SEPICA instrument operational change requests were completed to adjust for the pressure fluctuation in fan #3. This has become a frequent activity following the fan valve failure and due to recent changes in the pressure. Similarly, fan #2 pressure is rising to the point where adjustments may allow for good science to be collected for that fan.





Some minor anomalies over the past week had little or no impact on science data collection:


On October 15, a series of directives was entered which caused TPOCC to crash at the command controllers terminal. No commanding was being performed at the time and there was no impact to science data recovery. The FOT is attempting to repeat this problem offline.


On October 16, an earthquake at Goldstone delayed the pass until the station could be checked out. A small pass was conducted at D66 (Madrid), a handover was performed to go back to D16 and all data was recovered.





